
 
 
April 13, 2006 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
 
Attn: Julie P. Orchard 
 Commission Secretary 
 
 
Re: Case No. 02-035-04 
 PacifiCorp’s Petition to Initiate Investigation of Inter-Jurisdictional Issues 
 Addendum 1 to PacifiCorp’s Load Growth Report – Compliance Filing 
 
PacifiCorp submits for filing an original and five (5) copies of Addendum 1 to PacifiCorp’s Load 
Growth Report which was previously filed as a compliance filing with the Commission on 
October 20, 2005.  Addendum 1 provides detailed discussion of two cost shift structural 
protection mechanisms. 
 
At the request of the MSP Standing Committee, the MSP Load Growth Workgroup has 
continued to meet to further develop two of the structural protection mechanisms overviewed in 
Section 5.4.1 Page 21 (ECD Alternative 1) and Section 5.4.2 Page 21 (ECD Alternative 2) of 
PacifiCorp’s Load Growth Report.   These activities are intended to fulfill Section XIII.B.5 of 
the Revised Protocol that directs the MSP Standing Committee to develop: 
 

…one or more mechanisms that could be implemented in a timely 
manner in the event that load growth studies show a material and 
sustained harm to particular States from the implementation of the 
IRP…. 

 
Addendum 1 is filed with the Commission as an informational filing only.  For each mechanism, 
Addendum 1 contains the mechanism description, process, implementation and examples.  The 
filing of this addendum is not intended to portray any definitive agreement among the MSP 
participants as to a chosen structural protection mechanism, nor suggest that a structural 
protection is required to be implemented at this time.  As concluded in PacifiCorp’s Load 
Growth Report, it is recommended that these structural protection mechanisms (or an alternative 
ECD-based approach) be re-evaluated if and when future analysis shows there may be 
inappropriate cost shifts due to load growth. 



 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 
By Fax:   (503) 813 6060 
 
By Regular Mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 300 
    Portland, OR 97232 
     
Informal inquiries may also be directed to Greg Duvall (503 813 7069) or Cathie Allen (503 813 
6019). 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Andrea Kelly 
Vice-President, Regulation 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Service List 02-035-04 
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